
West Ryde Before and After School Care Committee 

Annual General Meeting 

Wednesday 26th March 2019 

Attendees:  

Diana King, Rebecca Stooke, Karen Parker, Sally Cole, Jo Harvey, Clara Nyangwete, Laura Tibbertsma, Nhu 
Christy, Pooja Kadian, Grace Ho, Hannah Reid, Venu Vijaykumar, Praveen Srivastava 

Staff: Jade Foley, Fran, Max Brennan, Mitchell Bates, Oliver Murphy 

Teachers: Peter Hayllar & Albina Lee 

Apologies: Naomi Aitken, Berry Mak, Lauren 

 

Meeting Open: 6:40pm 

 

Minutes from Previous AGM 

Accepted: Diana 

2nd: Karen 

Business arising from previous minutes 

Internal Painting – done 

New constitution – to be ratified in this meeting 

Keep in contact with school re: new build – done 

Reports 

Treasurer’s Report 

See attached. 

Q: Are we worried about the loss? 

A: No, we expected it.  Performed renovations and other capital works, gave money to school for 
playground soft fall, etc.  Committee tried to keep fees down as long as possible.  Fees have been increased 
this year so we don’t expect another loss.  We have substantial funds in the bank so having a single year of 
operating loss is not a concern.  We are a not for profit so we are  

Q: What is the consulting fee?  It has risen significantly. 

A: This is the fees for Becklyn.  The amount of the rise of this fee is currently under discussion with Becklyn. 

Director’s Report 

See attached. 

Q: Is it possible to increase our numbers? 



A: Federal regulations and the lack of outdoor space mean we can’t apply for special consideration until 
after the build is complete in 2020.  Committee have looked at various other ways to provide additional 
placements however all have been unviable. 

Church hall across the road cannot be used as it is off-site and would require starting another business, our 
licence won’t cover multiple sites. 

Could not find a centre that would accept a large number of students as a group and cost of bus was 
prohibitive. 

President’s Report 

See attached. 

New Constitution 

Maximum number of general committee members was discussed.  There was some concern that if the 
committee became too big it may be difficult to decide on a consensus.  Decision was to allow up to 7 
general committee members.  

Moved: Diana 

2nd: Peter 

All agreed. 

Sally to submit the new constitution to Fair Trading. 

 

Election: 

All positions declared vacant. 

President 

Nom: Nhu Christy 2nd: Praveen Srivastava 

Nom: Grace Ho 2nd: Hannah Reid 

Elected: Grace Ho 

Vice President 

Nom: Diana King 2nd: Grace Ho 

Elected unopposed. 

Secretary 

Nom: Berry Mak 2nd: Jo Harvey 

Elected unopposed. 

Treasurer 

Nom: Venu Vijaykumar 2nd: Karen Parker 

Elected unopposed. 

Committee Members 



Nom: Karen Parker  2nd: Rebecca Stooke 

Nom: Jo Harvey 2nd: Venu Vijaykumar 

Nom: Rebecca Stooke 2nd: Karen Parker 

Nom: Pooja Kadian 2nd: Nhu Christy 

Nom: Naomi Aitken 2nd: Jo Harvey 

Nom: Sally Cole 2nd: Karen Parker 

Nom: Nhu Christy 2nd: Praveen Srivastava 

All nominees elected. 

General Business 

Albina provided a copy of the NSW Government Schools Contract Confirmation letter.  Electronic copy will 
also be sent to Becklyn. 

 

Meeting Closed: 8:20pm 

 

Appendix A: Contact Information 

The following contact information was provided by Attendees 

Name E-mail 

Rebecca Stooke rebecca.stooke@gmail.com 
Clara Nyangwete clarak2013@hotmail.com 
Laura Tibbertsma lauratibbertsma@hotmail.com 
Sally Cole sallymaycole@optusnet.com.au 
Karen Parker karenparmenter@yaoo.com 
Nhu Christy nhu.doan@rms.nsw.gov.au 
Pooja Kadian pooja.kadian@gmail.com 
Grace Ho gracie.ho@gmail.com 
Hannah Reid hannahmcdougall@hotmail.com 
Venu Vijaykumar bvvenu@gmail.com 
Praveen Srivastava praveensri2k@gmail.com 
Diana King dianaking132506@gmail.com 
Jo Harvey joannaharvey@yahoo.com 

 



President’s Report 

In 2018, the BASC has reached capacity of an afternoon and is close to capacity in the 
mornings with many families on the waiting list.  Due to the scheduled construction on the 
school premises, the BASC was unable to increase our capacity.  Once the building work is 
completed, the committee will reinvestigate and apply for an increased capacity, as the 
committee understands that there are families needing care, which are currently on the 
waiting list.   

The committee has been spending money on upgrading the resources, centres fittings and 
furnishing.  Although there is no progress on upgrading the car park and garden area for use 
by the BASC particularly during vacation care, this is a discussion item for 2019. 

As always the management team led by the senior staff, Ashten, Jade and Mitch have 
worked collaboratively to ensure the centre runs smoothly and efficiently while focusing on 
quality programs and experiences for all students under their care.  After a long time as 
Director, Ashten is pursuing her career as a teacher, which the committee wished her the 
very best.  I would like to recognise her hard work and commitment towards building a 
highly successful centre.  Currently Oliver has replaced Ashten as Director and Jade has 
taken on the role of Educational Leader whilst Rachel has joined the management team.  
The WRBASC has continued to run smoothly as it transitions into a new phase of leadership. 

I would like to recognise the support of the school and Kim Lloyd Jones in providing spaces 
throughout the school for BASC to utilise on a regular basis.      

Finally, I would like to thank the committee members for their ongoing support of the West 
Ryde BASC.   

 

Diana King 

President  






















